
January 10, 2012 

 

Lisa Jackson, Administrator 

United States Environmental Protection Agency 

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC 20460 

 

Dear Administrator Jackson; 

 

We, the undersigned health professionals and scientists, are writing to ask you to take urgent 

action to protect the victims of hydraulic fracturing in Dimock, Pennsylvania. Following the 

contamination of their water wells, these families are living without a safe source of drinking 

water and face possible health consequences if they are forced to use their contaminated well 

water. Specifically, we request that you investigate the contamination and, in the meantime, 

provide clean, potable drinking water as an emergency response action for these citizens. We 

believe that the US Environmental Protection Agency should step in to protect local residents if a 

driller jeopardizes drinking water supplies and the state government does not act.  Your testimony 

before Congress in May 2011 on this very issue assures us that you also believe that the provision 

of safe drinking water in such circumstances is the duty of the EPA. 

 

As you are aware, twelve Dimock families living in the Carter Road area suffered contamination 

of their wells shortly after the initiation of natural gas development using hydraulic fracturing. 

The contaminated condition of these families’ drinking water was confirmed by the Pennsylvania 

Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) in 2010, at which time the drilling company 

arranged for daily water deliveries. But these water deliveries ended on November 30, 2011 even 

though questions about the safety of the well water remain. 

 

On December 1, 2011, hundreds of concerned citizens, environmental groups, and Mayor Matt 

Ryan of Binghamton, New York, took on the task of paying for and delivering water. 

Commendably, EPA Region 3 began further investigation into the affected well water in Dimock 

in mid-December, and then, in the first week of January, residents were informed that the EPA 

would continue to investigate the drinking water. On January 6th, EPA Region 3 officials told the 

affected Dimock families that EPA would provide safe drinking water. And then, in an 

unexplained reversal on January 7th, EPA backed away from that pledge, leaving the families in 

Dimock, once again, without the assurance of a safe and reliable supply of drinking water. 

 

We understand that EPA is continuing its investigation into the nature and extent of the 

contamination in Dimock. However, as long as there are reasonable doubts to the safety of the 

drinking water and the potential of its consumption posing a significant health threat, the families 

should not be placed in harm’s way. In the face of the complete abdication of responsibility by 

the polluter and the state of Pennsylvania, it is incumbent upon EPA to ensure that these families 

have access to safe, potable water. 

 

We are 65 percent water by weight. Drinking water becomes our blood plasma, our cerebral 

spinal fluid, our sweat, and our tears.  It is the steam of our exhaled breath on a cold winter’s day. 

There is no other human right as fundamental as the right to clean water, which is the right to life 

itself. 

 

We call on EPA to ensure that the families of Dimock do not endure another day without access 

to safe drinking water. 

 



Sincerely, 

Sandra Steingraber, Ph.D. 

Distinguished Scholar in Residence, Ithaca College 

Science Advisor, Breast Cancer Action 

Former working group member, National Action Plan on Breast Cancer 

Former science advisor, California Breast Cancer Research Program 

 

Poune Saberi, MD. MPH. University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, PA 

Vincent Pedre, MD. Mount Sinai School of Medicine, New York, NY 

Carol Klepack, BSRN. Dryden Family Medicine, Dryden, NY 

William Klepack, MD. Director of Tompkins County Health Department, Tompkins County, NY 

Larysa Dryszka, MD. Pediatrician, Sullivan County, NY 

Mary Menapace, RN. Upstate Medical University Syracuse, NY 

Anise Rich, Ph.D. Forth Worth, TX 

Kathryn M. Zunich, MD. Arlington, VA 

Rebecca Rehr, MPH. Candidate University of Maryland, College Park, MD 

Rachel Goldstein, Doctoral Student University of Maryland, College Park, MD 

Julie Becker, MD. Ph.D. Philadelphia, PA 

Mitra  Ebrahim, MD. MPH. Johns Hopkins, Baltimore MD 

Jennifer Sass, Ph.D. Rockville, MD 

Cindy Parker, MD. John Hopkins, Baltimore, MD 

Chrysan Cronin, Professor of Biology Muhlenberg College, Allentown, PA 

Wilma Subra, President Subra Company, New Liberia, LA 

Marybeth Carlberg, MD, Skaneateles NY 

Joe Brown, Research Fellow Harvard University, Boston, MA 

Angela Werner, Ph.D. Candidate University of Queensland, Wernersville, PA 

Dorothy Bassett, Ph.D. Izaak Walton League, Gaithersburg, MD  

David Brown, ScD. Ph.D. Toxicologist, Westport, CT 

Kathleen Nolan, MD. MSL. Regional Director Catskill Mountainkeeper, Woodstock, NY 

Eric Louden, MD. Sullivan County, NY 

Martha Powers, Research Assistant University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, PA 


